
South Carolina State Senate
Senate Committee on Medical Affairs
Senate Bill 1373

August 17, 2022

Dear State Senate Committee on Medical Affairs,

We write to express our opposition to Senate Bill 1373, which would make it more
difficult for women and all pregnant people to access factual information online
about safe reproductive health services. The legislation also violates the First
Amendment by authorizing South Carolina’s government to censor speech online.

Online services and broadband providers will be unable to accurately distinguish
between information that Senate Bill 1373 would make illegal and information
about other reproductive health services. As a result, holding online services
criminally liable for hosting information and education online that could help
improve access to factually correct information and education about reproductive
health services will force online services and broadband providers to censor any
information that could be related to reproductive health.

This, in turn, could lead to greater rates of unintended pregnancies and maternal
mortality, as well as rates of sexually transmitted diseases as people can’t access
information about reproductive and sexual health.1

It is already especially difficult for underserved racial and ethnic minority people
to access and use reproductive health services as needed.2 Pregnant people who
already have challenges accessing health care may especially depend on the
Internet to find and receive accurate information about reproductive health.

As drafted, the legislation imposes such strict criminal liability on online services
for publishing information in this category that these prohibitions may lead to
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services censoring direct messages between patients and caregivers on how to
obtain safe care. It may also force services to block or censor telemedicine
counseling services in which medical professionals advise pregnant people on a
variety of reproductive health services, including but not limited to legal abortions.

Finally, by giving the state authority to censor a wide array of information online,
this legislation is also in clear violation of the First Amendment, infringing the rights
of individuals to communicate freely online – and the rights of online platforms to
host that speech.

In conclusion, we urge you to reject this legislation because it will make it harder
to find safe, reliable reproductive health care information online; poses serious
risks to those who already face challenges in accessing health care; and violates
the U.S. Constitution by inviting the state of South Carolina to censor speech online.

Sincerely,
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